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December 2017

Principal’s Message
	[image: image2.wmf] SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Anti-Bullying at TEPS

At Taylor Evans, we take a school-wide collaborative approach when solving problems with students. Students are encouraged to first use their words with their peers if problems arise on the yard or in the classroom. If peer problem solving is unsuccessful, students are to report their concerns right away to a trusted adult.

Using honesty and respect, our students are encouraged to share what happened, as they work toward developing a positive solution.

We have learned during “Increase the Kindness Week”, ways that we can “Be Kind” every day. We also learned about the difference between Bullying and Conflict. Please see the website for details!
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School Council Meeting
Our next School Council Meeting is on Thursday, December 14 at 7 pm. Please see the minutes and updates at https://www.ugdsb.ca/tevans/school-council/
https://www.ugdsb.ca/tevans/


Welcome to December!

We need to say a big thank you to all of our staff, students, and parents for the hard work around Progress Reports and Interviews. We are always amazed at the time and dedication that goes into supporting the learning for our children. It is very important that you, as a parent, are engaged in goal setting with your child and to help them monitor their progress.

You can support at home by talking to your children about their learning using prompts like: “Tell me about what you learned in math today”, “Tell me about your favourite part of the day”, “What 2 things were you proud of today?”, or “Tell me what good thing happened today”.  
Stay up to date by signing up for electronic messages and check our website for updates and information!.  You can sign up at:

http://www.ugdsb.on.ca/tevans/
Twitter  @taylorevansps

UGDSB App (find it in the Apple or Samsung store)

Ken Keesmaat

Alan Gouk
Principal

Vice Principal
Stephanie Park Ice Rink Meeting
We need your help!

Tuesday, Dec 19th 2017, from 7-8pm at 6 Darby Road

Please RSVP to Jamie Hocken at jamie.hocken@ugdsb.on.ca

Monthly environmental activities to help celebrate our planet

December 10th is HUMAN RIGHTS Day!

“For to be free is not merely to cast off one’s chains, but to live in a way that respects & enhances the freedom of others”
- Nelson Mandela
Celebrate Human Rights Day on December 10th! 
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Human Rights Day calls on everyone to stand up for someone's rights. It starts with each of us. Step forward and defend the rights of someone whose voice is not being heard. Recognize that human rights include the right for all of us to have access to clean water, unpolluted air and healthy food. http://www.un.org/en/events/humanrightsday/
Simple yet meaningful ways for your family to celebrate the rights and responsibilities that we all share as human beings!

· Learn about how children live in other parts of the world.
· Read the book: We Are All Born Free: The Universal Declaration of Human Rights in Pictures by Amnesty International.
· Read the Ontario Environmental Bill of Rights. Decide if there is a cause your family wants to support, or an Ecojustice action you want to take on.

· Talk to someone you know who is from another country.  Where are they from?  What was their life like there?  What language did they speak?  Did they go to school? What do they miss?  What do they like about their new country?

· Start a tradition of doing a family service project on Human Rights Day. There are many opportunities to volunteer, such as preparing and serving meals at a local homeless shelter or simply gathering enough to put together a bunch of care packages of simple needs and necessities. https://humanrightswarrior.com
“For the bigger picture we can (and should) do what we can to fight injustice. But on a smaller scale, in the day-to-day, practicing kindness can help knit a web of compassion to give humanity a boost of resilience” by Melissa Breyer 
Talking About Mental Health December 2017 – Taking Care of Ourselves and Our Families
As we head through December and towards the holidays, it is important to be aware that this can be a very exciting time of year, but for some it is also a difficult time of year. Here are some tips and resources to make sure that you and your family have a safe and mentally healthy holiday season. 

Self-care

What you do to support or take care of yourself? What do your children/youth do? 
It is important to look after yourself
· exercise

· sleep well

· eat well

· reach out to and spend time with family & friends 

· reading, writing

· music, art

· spend time with pets

· spend time outside

Stay connected

· Have dinner together as a family, no phones or devices 
· Plan a family outing to a friend’s or a park or a local event
· Have friends or family over for a game night

· Have a family movie or game night

· Take a few moments each day as a family to say what you are all grateful for

· Volunteer at the food bank or other community organization as a family 

Signs that someone is struggling

· Sometimes it’s hard to tell that someone is suffering. Here are some signs that someone is struggling. 
· not coming to school or work
· not engaging with friends or family

· not participating in activities that they used to enjoy

· withdrawing
· feeling hopeless
· increase use of drugs or alcohol
· changes in behavior
· anger/irritability
Getting help

If you, your child/youth or someone you know is struggling, it is important to know where to reach out for help. 

Who would you talk to if you were distressed, overwhelmed or struggling?  Take a moment to make a list of at least 3 people or resources you would reach out to. 

Who would your child/youth talk to if they were upset, overwhelmed or struggling?  Take a moment to sit down with your child/youth and ask them who they would talk to. Put the kidshelpphone 1 800 668 6868 and HERE247 1 844 437 3247.
All children and youth need caring adults in their lives to talk to about their feelings. Parents/guardians can be some of those caring adults, but it is important for the children/youth to have other caring adults in their lives such as:

Family members, friends of the family

School staff (teachers, guidance counselors, principals, child and youth counselors, social workers, librarian, custodial staff)

Coaches, instructors 

Community members (police, family doctors, librarians etc.)
Who you can call for mental health support:

· Here 24/7 (for crisis and support with mental health or addiction concerns in Guelph/Wellington)http://here247.ca/1.844.437.3247

· Dufferin Child and Family Services (DCAFS) (for crisis and mental health supports for children/youth in Dufferin) https://dcafs.on.ca/519 941 1530

· Kids Help Phone  https://kidshelpphone.ca/1 800 668 6868

· Your family physician or family health team

Have a mentally healthy holiday season! 

Dr. Lynn Woodford is the Mental Health Lead for Upper Grand District School Board

Follow me on twitter: @drlynnwoodford
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